
 

               

 

 

 

PUBLIC MEETING NOTICE 
 

 

The City of Le Roy, Illinois will be holding a Public Informational Meeting in order to present to 

the public its updated Combined Sewer Overflow (CSO) Public Notification Program that is 

associated with the City’s combined sewer system.  The public is also hereby advised that the 

City of Le Roy operates one combined sewer overflow structure (Outfall 003) that is located 

within the City’s wastewater treatment plant site.  The outfall site is located northeast of the  

Le Roy Exit on Interstate 74 and it is located approximately 1500 feet southeast of the 

intersection of East Street and Maple Street. Said outfall discharges to an unnamed tributary to 

the North Fork of Salt Creek. 

 

This meeting is being held in accordance with Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) 

regulations, as stipulated in the federal National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System 

(NPDES) permit issued to the City for its public wastewater system.  This meeting will be held at 

the following time, date, and location: 

 

MEETING TIME: 6:00 P.M. local time 

  DATE: Monday, March 19, 2018 

 

  LOCATION: Le Roy City Hall 

   207 South East Street 

   Le Roy, Illinois 

 

Officials from the City of Le Roy and representatives from Donohue & Associates, Inc., the 

City’s engineer, will open the meeting with a brief informational presentation about the Public 

Notification Program document. Upon completion of its formal presentation, City Officials will 

make a formal request for public comment. Comments on these issues must be received prior to 

or during the meeting. The comment period will close immediately upon closure of the meeting.   

 

Copies of the updated CSO Public Notification Program are currently available for public 

viewing at the Le Roy City Hall at the address listed above.  The City of Le Roy will make the 

arrangements reasonably necessary for persons who have special needs and who wish to attend 

this meeting.  Persons planning to attend this meeting who are disabled or who need special 

means of assistance should write to the City of Le Roy at the following address:  207 South East 

Street, Le Roy, IL  67152. 


